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Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Noonan, Annie" <Annie.Noonan@state.vt.us>
Date: July 25, 2014 at 3:27:53 PM PDT
To: "Miller, Elizabeth" <Elizabeth.Miller@state.vt.us>, "Allen, Susan"
<Susan.Allen@state.vt.us>
Subject: Memo from Jeff Potvin, President, Vt Building Trades Unions

Hi, Folks:
Jeff Potvin was serving on a VDOL Interview panel for our Apprenticeship
Program Supervisor, and was in the building today.
He told me he had a memo he would like to get to the Governor for his review.  I
have attached it.
Thanks!
Annie

-----Original Message-----
From: Jeff Potvin [mailto:Jeff@ualocal693.org] 
Sent: Friday, July 25, 2014 2:46 PM
To: Noonan, Annie
Subject: FW: 

Hi Annie 
Thanks for sending this along for us.

Have a nice weekend

Jeff Potvin, Business Manager 
Local 693 Plumbers & Pipefitters
3 Gregory Drive
South Burlington, VT   05403
Phone:  802-864-4042 x 11
Fax:  802-862-6379
Cell:      802-343-0574
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